California contractors care about our state.

As a California general engineering contractor located in Riverside county we have seen firsthand what happens when emissions from vehicles and equipment go unchecked. We all remember the smog alerts from years past and the orange air we had to all breath. When you look around now, the difference that has been made by using equipment and vehicles that burn cleaner has made a substantial impact on our air. We want to see this continue.  

Contractors, as a general rule like to equip their fleet with the newest machines possible, they generally perform better, are more fuel efficient, and break down much less than older units. The fact we have to face though is that replacing the older machines takes capital. depending on the time of year, or current job situation the money for capital purchases may not be there. We have to be very careful with our resources to be able to stay in business.

These regulations, if adopted as written, holding to the current timetable, will force a high percentage of contractors to close their doors or move out of state. There is no way that the cost can be absorbed by some of these firms. Those that remain will be forced to drastically increase their bid amounts to cover the cost of fleet upgrade. That cost will be passed directly to the consumer, be it the state, counties, cities or private parties. With construction costs already at levels never seen before, this added burden could cripple the industry as a whole. 

This will mean more expensive roads, highways, bridges, schools, houses etc. The public coffers will not stretch nearly as far as they do today, and that will mean higher taxes to pay for the added costs. It will become a vicious circle with no end.

We are respectfully asking CARB to take a sensible approach to what we all know needs to happen. The industry organizations have submitted what we think are workable timelines to see the end results of cleaner air for all. The current regulations if adopted will have disastrous effects on all Ca contractors and the ripple effect will be felt by all its citizens.

Give us the time to do this right, it will be a win - win for all concerned.

Respectfully

William Terrell

Operations  Superintendent

Genesis Construction

Hemet Ca
